MILTON BOROUGH COUNCIL 
(Hybrid Meeting)
August 24, 2022
7:00 p.m.
The meeting was called to order by President Walker. The following Councilpersons were present:  
Mrs. Meckley, Mr. John Pfeil, Mr. Walker, Mr. Derr, Mr. Dale Pfeil, Mr. Robol, Mr. Moralez, Ms. Fawess, and Mr. Swartz. Also in attendance were Jess Novinger, Shelly Sandstrom, Doug Diehl, Sam Shaffer, Chief Zettlemoyer, Mayor Aber, Attorney Wiley, and  Deputy Fire Chief Joe Lupo. 
Minutes:  On motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Ms. Fawess and carried, Council approved the minutes from the August 10, 2022, Council meeting. 

Report of the Borough Manager: Mrs. Novinger reported that the demolition of 332 Beaver Street is continuing to progress. The asbestos inspection was completed and came back clear. The Force Account paperwork has been approved by DCED and removal of the demolition waste has been arranged. The demolition will begin the day after Labor Day. 

Next, she informed Council that the Borough’s Franchise Agreement with Service Electric Cablevision, Inc. (SEC) will expire November 12, 2022, however if the Borough is not looking to negotiate or change anything about the agreement it has the following language built in:

[image: image1.jpg]This agreement shall continue in force on the same terms and conditions, three (3) more
years, if neither party requests re-negotiation within one hundred twenty (120) days of the
end of the tenth (10™) year of the Term.




The Borough currently received 3.5% of the total Local Gross Revenues. On motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Mr. John Pfeil and carried, Council approved keeping the agreement as is.
Mrs. Novinger then stated that as of this afternoon, the Grumman is bid up to $4,300.00 on Municibid. This listing will expire on September 16.

Tim Bittner with the Milton Historical Society sent a letter requesting that Council extend the originally proposed one (1) year timeline for the placement of the canopy cover over the tank car located on the lawn of the PD by an additional year – meaning the canopy would now need to be in place by September 3, 2023. This would allow the Historical Society additional time to collect the funds needed to erect the canopy. Mrs. Novinger asked for Council’s consideration to grant the Historical Society a one (1) year extension on the canopy construction – meaning the canopy will be completed by September 3, 2023. On motion of Mr. Moralez, seconded by Mr. Dale Pfeil and carried, Council approved this request as outlined. 
She then stated that the Borough received $73,241.00 from DEP in 2020 from its 902 Recycling Equipment grant funds. Part of this funding was to be used for the purchase of additional recycling roll-off containers. Within the timeframe of receiving this funding Lewis Township closed their recycling center and donated several roll-offs to the Borough. This unforeseen cost savings has now been put toward the purchase of curbside collection buckets. We have 960 green curbside collection buckets that are to be distributed to Borough residents ONLY, beginning tomorrow (August 25) at the recycling center. Residents will be required to show proof of residency within the Borough and each household may take UP TO two (2) buckets to be used SOLEY for curbside collection of approved recyclables. These buckets will be distributed on a first-come, first-served basis and only during normal operating hours of the drop-off recycling center (Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 7:30 am – 2:30 pm).




Mrs. Novinger asked if Council wishes to continue offering the zoom option for Council meetings. It is currently on a special for $9.99 per month. On motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Ms. Fawess and carried, Council authorized Mrs. Novinger to continue the zoom meetings. 

Report of the Mayor:  Mayor Aber thanked the Milton Fire Department, Police Department and all who assisted with the recent fire on Myrtle Stret. He thanked Chief Zettlemoyer for inviting him to attend a recent CPR class. Mayor Aber reminded everyone of the ribbon cutting ceremony for the new stadium at the school at 5:00 p.m. this Friday. 

Report of the President of Council:  President Walker also thanked all law enforcement agencies and fire departments for their great work at the fire on Myrtle Street. He also encouraged everyone to attend the ribbon cutting ceremony at the new stadium at the school. He also informed everyone that Broadway Parking will be enforced starting tomorrow. 

Report of Chief of Police:  Chief Zettlemoyer thanked the Milton Fire Department for their work with the recent fire. The Department has completed the first phase of CPR and 1st Aide training. He reminded everyone to please slow down in school zones now that school has started. They have been enforcing speeding on Broadway and other areas as well as parking on Broadway. 
Report of Public Works Director:  Sam Shaffer reported that all alleys are complete, and the residents are thankful. They will work on some other alleys as time permits. The cemetery garage is nearly complete. The department will be moving on to leaf pick-up soon and will announce when it is scheduled. 
Report of the Fire Chief:   Deputy Chief Lupo reported that the Fire Department responded to 25 calls and the Micu has had 172 calls this month. He informed Council that the construction of the new Pierce fire engine is progressing and should be completed by the end of the month. 
Public Comments:  There were no public comments. 

Public Works and Cemeteries:   Mr. John Pfeil informed Council that the on-line survey for the community pool has stopped but people can still hand in paper surveys. To date there have been 700 returned and 400 are Borough residents. The pool committee will be meeting soon to discuss the results and report back to Council.
Public Safety:  


A.
Regarding a handicap parking application at 120 Broadway Street, Mr. Dale Pfeil has been updated


on the situation and a reasonable change would be to move this to the first spot on Rose Street due


to the no parking on Broadway. A resolution will be drafted for this.

General Government and Finance:  

A. At this time, Solicitor Wiley opened the Conditional Use Hearing for an Application from Mr. Milton, 
LLC. He explained that the facility is in the manufacturing zoning district and said proposed uses are all permitted, but the application asks for conditional uses including auto sales, auto repair, garage, auto service station, distribution facility, retail establishment, storage facility, third party logistics space and others. Solicitor Wiley asked all those giving testimony to be sworn in and oaths were given. Mr. Diehl stated that this was presented to the Planning Commission, and they have approved this and ask that Council do the same. David Damaghi, DNG Property President and his daughter Danielle said that his experience includes purchasing dilapidated buildings and giving them new uses. He illustrated in a handout how portions of the facility have been cleaned up since purchasing the property in January. The benefits of a multi-use facility include the ability to offer space to a variety of tenants quickly. 


The first objective is to attract manufacturing to the site. Danielle Damaghi would be a principal in Ultra Paper Products which would repackage bulk paper products on the site. There were many questions asked by the public and the Council including environmental concerns. Mr. Damaghi stated that he was not aware of any concerns when he purchased the project but would address any issues that may come up. After further discussion, at 8:12 p.m., Attorney Wiley put the hearing on hold in order to deal with other business of Council. 
B. On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. Moralez and carried, Council approved providing a letter
of support for the T.I.M.E Group for their grant application. 
C. On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. Dale Pfeil and carried, Council approved discontinuing the transport truck agreement with Evangelical Hospital and Warrior Run Fire Department.

D. On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. Moralez and carried, Council approved the SRO Agreement with the Milton School District.

E. On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council approved adding an agenda item to this agenda.

F. On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council approved adding Rob Jones to the Vacancy Board.
G. On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council approved the Vacancy Board to research a candidate for the vacancy in the 4th Ward and make a recommendation to Council. Mr. Moralez was opposed. 
H. On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council approved paying the bills from General Fund, Reserve, Payroll, Community Pool, Liquid Fuels, and Cemetery accounts in the amount of $159,053.79. 

At this time, 8:38 p.m., Solicitor Wiley stated that Council has decided to continue the conditional use hearing on Wednesday, September 14, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. due to all of the questions and concerns. Mr. Damaghi may consider amending his application. If an amendment is received, it would be considered at the next Council meeting. Anyone that cannot attend may give a written statement or testimony to come before Council. 
There being no further questions or business, on motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mr. Moralez and carried, Council adjourned at 8:41 p.m.








Respectfully Submitted:






Shelly Sandstrom






Secretary/Treasurer 

